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 Enquiries to: Andrew Sturgeon 
Phone no: 01923 226400 
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Date: 24th November 2022 

 
Dear Resident,   
 
Statutory Consultation on No Waiting Restrictions in Green Lane and Sonia Close 
 
Following the feedback received to the informal consultation which took place during August and 
September, the Council is now progressing to the statutory consultation stage in regard to additional 
waiting restrictions in Green Lane and Sonia Close.  
 
The proposals are based on the introduction of ‘No Waiting, Monday to Friday, 10am to 11am’ on the 
West Side and ‘No Waiting, Monday to Friday, 11am to Noon’ on the East Side of Green Lane, to 
replicate the restrictions seen in the adjacent Oxhey Road. In additions sections of No Waiting at Any 
Time are proposed on Green Lane where visibility will be limited by parked vehicles and within the 
access approach of Sonia Close.  
  
A plan showing the proposals is attached for reference. Notices will also be erected on street 
furniture during the consultation period, to allow road users to have their say on the consultation. 
 
The statutory consultation period commences on Friday 25th November 2022. As this is a legal 
process, representations of support or objections to the proposal, together with the grounds on 
which they are made must be sent in writing, either to Justin Bloomfield, Parking Lead Officer, Town 
Hall, Watford, WD17 3EX, or by email to TID@watford.gov.uk. The deadline for the receipt of 
objections or representations of support is 23:59 on Friday 16th December 2022.   
 
All comments received will be considered by the Portfolio Holder and your local ward councillors 
prior to any decision being made on whether to implement the proposals.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Andrew Sturgeon  
Senior Traffic Engineer 


